
Dear family, friends and followers, 

Even in this crazy times we feel  blessed  ls we  look back on  all  things 
which happen and  all we still can  do. When we hear  and see over all 
what   is  arranged  in  the  Netherlands  by   enthousiastic  volunteers, 
both   in   Alphen aan den Rijn  and   Barneveld   we   feel   enormously 
supported. We learned  from a  carehome  that  they  were to  replace 

all  the   curtains  and  they 
wondered    if   they   could 
find  a  good  place  to  give  
them  a   second   life.    We  
could  think of such a place 
and are blessed with  these 
nice  curtains  which are  of 
good    quality.    They    are 
now ready for  shipment at 
Mathieu’s   place.  We  also 
are blessed  by  the Mother  
Teresa foundation  in Ulft. They  closed down their  shop 

and had  some  clothingracks  left  and  we were to have  them  for  our shop  in  Fintinele. We  were  
pleased  to  have  been  mentioned in  their  newsletter. They wrote and we quote:  “Now  the  shop  
is closed,  most  of  the  racks  are  obsolete.  For  a  part  
we have  found  a    new   destination.  The    foundation   
Antipas at Alphen aan den Rijn , a  christian  foundation    
who   runs  a   magasin  with   cloth    for   poor    people    
in  Fintinele, in the north-east   of    Rumania.   The  first  
racks   have  found    their  way”.  These  two  examples 
make us feel  greatfull,  thanks for  these gifts, we  shall 
take care that  they  find   a  good  destination.  In   our 
earlier letter we wrote  about  the  foodparcels we still   
bring around. Then the  temperature   was rather  low, 
now  conditions  are  much  better  with  temperatures  
of   around   20  degrees.  With  these packets  we  can  
contact the people and meet  them,  of  course at  the 
proper distance.  This  allows  us to have a  conversation  
and  pray for  them. When  we  go over these things  we  
indeed  feel  blessed  here in Fintinele  and we   want  to 
thank  everyone who  puts   in  a  lot of effort to help  us   
carry  out  our commision. 

 

 

 

Thank you for your support and gift! 
 

Cu salut, Dumnezeu sa va binecuvânteze 

 

 


